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Dear Parents, 

 

Greetings! We are coming towards the end of Term 1. 

The school commemorated Total Defence Day (TDD) on 14 February. In conjunction with 

TDD, several activities were conducted for the students from 7 to 25 February. One of these 

activities was the SGSecure Exhibition held at the school foyer. This exhibition was held to 

reiterate the importance of everyone playing their part to prevent and respond in the 

event of a terrorist attack. Students visited the exhibition during their Social Studies lesson 

and much excitement was generated among the students during their visit. 

  

Students visiting the SGSecure exhibition booths 

 

 

From the Year Head’s Desk 
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In line with Total Defence Day, the school also carried out its first Fire Drill on 10 February. Prior 

to that, students were thoroughly briefed on the various aspects of safety and how to 

conduct themselves during a Fire Drill. Students were explicitly reminded that their safety is 

paramount and should never be compromised. During the Fire Drill exercise, students were 

able to execute proper safety rules and follow through instructions well. 

  

Students listing attentively during the Fire Drill briefing 
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As part of Primary 2 English Language STELLAR curriculum, students had their Chicken Rice 

eating experience as part of their Modified Language Experience Approach (MLEA). After 

reading the Big Book on Chicken Rice, they were brought to the canteen to have a first-

hand experience how Chicken Rice was prepared and an added treat to a plate of chicken 

rice. It was a yummy surprise for all! The shared experiences provided the context and 

content for the students to think and talk about. The class brainstormed and wrote a class 

writing on the experience.  

 

Students eating chicken rice at the canteen 

 

Class writing on the shared experience 
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On 18 February, students redeemed their first token for the SOAR redemption Card 

Programme. These students are rewarded based on the demonstration of school values, 

safe behaviours, social skills, timeliness and leadership qualities. We hope the students will 

continue to keep up the good job! 

 

     Snaking queue at the SOAR Redemption Booth   Students posing with Connor 

 

The fun activities planned, and skills taught to our students have indeed prompted much 

learning and invaluable exposure for all.   

 

See you next time! 

 

From the desk of: 

Mdm Zarinah (Year Head Lower Primary – covering)                                                                          

Mdm Jenny Chua (Assistant Year Head Lower Primary) 

 


